


 Make every effort to reduce electricity consumption by, for example, continuing to 



2. For academic and administrative staff 
 Regarding immediate measures for rolling power-cuts, give appropriate consideration 

to the notice “Effects on Transport Network of Rolling Power-cuts” released by the 
Director of the Disaster Countermeasures Headquarters on 14 March, and the notice 
“Rules for Temporary Staff Taking Days off Resulting as a Result of Difficulties 
Attending Work Due to the Emergency” also released on 16 March (Give special paid 
days off to staff having difficulties commuting). When doing this, bear in mind the 
need to secure the number of staff required. 
 If staff are unable to return home due to disruption of the transport system, the relevant 

faculties should provide them with appropriate accommodation. However, in the case 
of people outside the university (except those who are related to the university), seek 
instructions first from the Headquarters.  
 Be sure to give sufficient instructions to staff so as not to distribute inaccurate 

information and cause unnecessary anxiety inside and outside the university.  
 

3. For students 
  There is a possibility of accidents, so encourage students to act safely and 

cautiously by, for instance, refraining from coming to the University if not urgent or 
necessary. Alert them not to hold extra-curricular activities (including use of sports 
gym) for the time being.  
 For students who may require psychological care, give special consideration and 

encourage them to obtain help from the University’s specialist offices (Student 
Counseling Center, Nandemo Sōdan (One-stop Resources) Office, Office for Mental 
Health Support etc. Please refer to the notice “Message to International Students from 
Student Counseling Center” dated 20 March.)  
 Regarding the university entrance administration for those entering graduate schools, 

transferring faculties, or entering undergraduate schools, take flexible and appropriate 
measures to process administrative paperwork such as application deadlines and 
methods, while giving due consideration to the current situation in disaster stricken 
areas. Grant a request for change to October admission from a student scheduled to 
enter the University in April, when this request is deemed appropriate. 
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earthquakes,” a notice sent out on 15 March by the Director of the Disaster 
Countermeasures Headquarters. In addition, consult international students about their 
current situation and their intentions as to whether they intend to remain in Japan or 
leave temporarily during this period. 


